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January 26, 2024 

 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Empire State Plaza 
Agency Building 3 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 

Re:  Case 23-E-0593, Filing to Amend Pole Attachment Charges 
 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 

On October 9, 2023, Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. (the 
“Company”) made a tariff filing with the Public Service Commission proposing changes 
to the Company’s Schedule for Electricity Service, P.S.C. No. 10 – Electricity, to update 
the pole attachment rates applicable to span wire and wireless pole attachments in Rider 
K. The tariff changes were proposed to become effective on February 1, 2024.  At the 
request of the Staff of the Department of Public Service, these changes were postponed to 
March 1, 2024. 

 
The Staff of the Department of Public Service has requested a further 

postponement of the tariff changes to April 1, 2024.  Accordingly, the Company hereby 
submits Supplement No. 81 to P.S.C. No. 10 – Electricity to postpone the effective date 
of the tariff changes to April 1, 2024. 

 
The Supplement is issued on 30 days’ notice and has an effective date of February 

25, 2024.  The Company respectfully requests waiver of notice requirements of the 
proposed change in the effective date. 

 
Questions regarding this filing can be directed to Ricky Joe at (212) 460-4995. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
/s/ William A. Atzl, Jr. 

  Director 
  Rate Engineering Department 

 Received: 01/26/2024 


